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Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

This bill allows a state agency to grant a 30-day paid leave of absence each year to a represented employe in order
for the employe to help provide specialized disaster relief services under specified conditions. 1997 Wisconsin Act
118 created this leave option in 1998 for non-represented employes. We have no data on the number of employes
to date who have been granted this leave, or the number of hours used.

The fiscal impact of additional leaves for employes can be expressed in two ways:

1. There is the “cost” to the state of providing leave with pay to employes for time during which no work is
required to be performed. However, this would not be a direct or increased cost to the state.

2. Secondly, and in addition, when an employe is on leave, a state agency may incur increased costs if it
must pay overtime or utilize replacement staff to perform the work of the absent employe. This cost can be
calculated only if data is available regarding the number of employes taking leave, the duration of the leave and the
job functions and pay level of the employes on leave.

This data cannot be predicted for the leaves permissible under this bill. Therefore, it is impossible to determine the
fiscal impact on the state under either of the above cost methodologies. However, for illustration purposes only, the
average hourly wage of permanent classified employes is approximately $16.68. Thus, each paid leave of absence
has a potential average “cost” (under method #1) of approximately $133 per day, plus any overtime or staff
replacement costs as described under method # 2.
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